Gothenburg man helpful

Written by Gerald and Ginny (Ross) John, Ord
Friday, 27 June 2014 14:04 -

We are writing to let the community know what a good person you have in Mike Peters.

We were fishing Monday, June 16, with friends John and Cheryl Smedra on their pontoon when
the engine quit and would not start again. We were stranded in the middle of the lake with
storms coming.

We appreciate Mike Peters of Gothenburg for being willing to help us off the lake. He went out
of his way to tow us to shore in a strong wind. Then, he and his friend from Kearney took even
more of their time to help us load the pontoon before loading theirs and getting on their way
home. All this without accepting any pay.

Ginny is proud to say “l grew up in Gothenburg, a community with good people like Mike
Peters.” Thanks again Mike.

Gerald & Ginny (Ross) John, Ord




